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May 31, 2013 

      

 

 

 

Nelly Lai Chiu Chan  

4120 Parklawn Ave #235 

Edina MN 55435 

 

VIA EMAIL:  ywc333@yahoo.com 

Anna Leininger & Greg Kramer 

44 Bates Avenue 

Saint Paul  MN 55106 

 

aleininger44@gmail.com and 

gkramer6@gmail.com 

 

Re: Appeal for Properties at 18 and 44 Bates Avenue 

 

Dear Ms. Chan, Ms. Leininger and Mr. Kramer: 

 

This is to confirm that on May 31, 2013 Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer, stated 

that she will recommend that the City Council grant the appeal in the above-referenced matter as 

Public Works has added the slope area in question to its “mowing” list; however, ongoing 

responsibility for snow and ice removal from the public sidewalk will continue to belong to you 

as the property owners. 

 

The City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for Wednesday, June 5, 2013 at 5:30 p.m. in 

Room 300 Council Chambers if you still wish to contest further. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Mai Vang 

 

c: Paula Seeley (email) 

 Scott St. Martin (email) 

 Vanh Chan, vanh0080@yahoo.com 
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